
 

 

It is pleasure for me to give a talk in a conference dedicated to the 

memories of two fine mathematicians Narain Gupta and James 

Wiegold. I haven’t met them, but I have a correspondence with James 

Wiegold, now I would like to mention about it this correspondence. 

He played an impressive role in my academic life. I am deeply 

indebted to him. I will tell you why.  Back in 1983  when I was a new 

graduate student in Ankara, TURKEY my supervisor wanted me to 

study various  papers among which  there was one written in Russian. 

In those  times Russian was not an accessible language in Turkey and I 

could think of nothing else, but to go to  the library, find the reviewer 

from Mathematical Reviews and write a letter to the reviewer saying 

that, since you reviewed the article you might have an English 

translation, if you have one, please send me a copy. The reviewer was 

James Wiegold and here is his reply. (Slayt)

 



 



 



He says in the letter that ‘’I hope it is useful’’. Indeed it was very 

useful. It was an opportunity for me together with R. Phillips, in 1989 

we solved one of the questions stated in that paper;  namely there 

exists no simple locally finite minimal non-FC-group.  

After almost 30 years later, it is a nice feeling to share this wonderful 

incident with you, I thank the organizers for having given to me,  this 

opportunity. 

          Mahmut Kuzucuoğlu 


